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TO:  Mayor & City Council 
FROM:  Mike Greene – City Administrator 
DATE:  February 24, 2025 
RE:  Request to Approve LVPD Patrol Vehicle 
 
Background Brief: Please see the enclosed memo from Chief McKee for background.   
 
Previous Action: N/A 
 
Economic Impact:  
$53,275 – Patrol Tahoe via Berger Chevrolet 
$20,000 – Equipment Change/Upfitting/Decaling via Canfield Police Supply 
($19,873) – Insurance Reimbursement for Totaled Vehicle 
 
$53,402 – Estimated Net Impact 
 
This will require a budget amendment at the end of the year as a patrol vehicle purchase was not included 
in the FY 24-25 budget 
  
Recommendation:  It is my recommendation to approve the patrol vehicle purchase to ensure our PD has 
a full fleet for operations. 
 
Recommended Motion:  
Moved by Council Member     seconded by Council Member        
to approve the purchase of a Tahoe 4wd police package from Berger Chevrolet for a cost of $53,275 and a 
not to exceed cost of $20,000 for equipment upfitting, changeover, and vehicle markings from Canfield 
Police Supply. 
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